
CCRPC Executive Committee  

Monday, March 13, 2023 

Commissioners Conference Room 

President Don Wells called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM on Monday, March 13, 2023 with 
the following members present: Don Wells, Fred Wachtel, Steve Lonsinger, Bruce Lowery, 
Denny Balo, and Larry Boal.  Also, in attendance were Attorney Kelly Bratton, Attorney Mike 
Manning, Jeff Eick, and Kim Eick. 

Minutes 
No previous minutes were available to review. 
 
Old Business 
None 
 
New Business 

• Michael D. McKee Estate Subdivision Variance Request, White Eyes Twp., PIN 
0420000027403 – On July 20, 2021, Michael D. McKee recorded a Transfer on Death 
Designation Affidavit designating Annette M. Wyler to be the beneficiary to receive the 
above noted parcel.  However, Mr. McKee also owned property contiguous to this parcel 
that Ms. Wyler was not to receive.  In addition, the property that Ms. Wyler was to receive 
does not meet current CCRPC regulations for a stand-alone parcel. Mr. McKee passed 
away on May 28, 2022.  When the confirmation affidavit was reviewed by GIS / Tax Map 
Office Attorney Bratton was advised that this transaction did not have CCRPC approval to 
split the McKee holdings.  In retrospect, the Transfer on Death Designation Affidavit 
should not have been allowed to be filed prior to review to ensure that the action was 
compliant with CCRPC regulations.  Discussion ensued with Attorney Bratton and 
numerous questions were answered.  At the conclusion of the discussion President Wells 
called for a roll call vote.  The vote results were: Denny – Yes; Steve – Yes; Fred – Yes; 
Bruce – Yes; Don- Yes; Larry – Yes.  The variance request was approved.  (A copy of the 
approved variance request is attached.) 

 Fred is going to have a discussion with the County Auditor and the County Recorder to 
 revise our processing of Transfer on Death Designation Affidavits to avoid this issue in the 
 future 

• Jeffery A, and Kimberly A. Eick Subdivision Variance Request, Keene Twp., PIN 
0170000011400 - Attorney Manning has prepared an Application for a Subdivision 
Variance for Jeff and Kim Eick to allow them to transfer a portion of their property that is 
only served by a right-of-way.  The parcel was created in 1997 when the CCRPC allowed 



parcels to be accessed by a right-of-way.  Survey KEN-2-0111 and KEN-2-0112 
memorialize this right-of-way.  Because the Eicks are not transferring all of their 
contiguous property this now constitutes a split.  Questions were then asked by various 
members of the Executive Committee.   The Committee did include a condition in the 
motion that the tracts to be transferred, Tracts 5 and 6 on KEN-2-0112, cannot be sold 
separately. President Wells then called for a roll vote on the variance.  The vote results 
were: Denny- Yes; Steve – Yes; Fred – No; Bruce – Yes; Don – Yes; Larry – Yes.  The variance 
request was approved.  (A copy of the approved variance request is attached.) 

 

 

Other Business 

 None. 

Next Meeting 
 
The next Executive Committee Meeting will be scheduled, when necessary. 
 
Having no other business to discuss, President Don Wells adjourned the meeting at 4:35 p.m. 

Minutes prepared by Fred Wachtel. 
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